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Quilt-A-Gram 

Service Project Work Day 
 

What a great way to start our new guild year!  At the July meet-
ing we had new members with show and tell, celebrated a new 
quilt shop in Columbia, and had a charming presentation by a 
charming lady! 
 

Marilyn Wine of Quilt’s 4 U gave each of us a fat quarter.  Thank 
you, Marilyn!  She is giving BTQG members a 15% discount 
the first Thursday of each month.  Thank you, Marilyn! 
 

Thanks to everyone who helped with set up and take down at 
the meeting.  It's a big job. 
 

Now for August: Remember we're trying to set a high attendance 
record for a service project work day!  The Skills Interest Group 
will not meet so they can join us in service projects.  
 

Connie Howard and Irmgard Marsh will have machine and hand 
work ready for us.  See Connie's article for details. 
 

Several years ago Fern Turner told the miniature quilt group that 
she was going to demonstrate a three seam bow tie block.  I 
thought it was impossible.  If you come Monday morning, Aug. 6, 
you'll discover it's possible and easy.  The three seam bow tie is 
Connie's 10 minute block.  For the service project we will make 
blocks a bit larger than Fern's!  You need to come and learn this 
block because it's easy and so cute. 
 

If you have a deadline for your personal project, come and work 
on that.  If you can't spend the entire day with us come for the 
salad luncheon at noon.   
 

Oh, the salad luncheon!  I can't wait!  We're calling it a salad 
luncheon but feel free to bring a plate 
of roast beef, sliced turkey, or cheese 
and crackers.  It's pot luck.  Do re-
member to bring any serving utensils 
needed for your dish.  We have 
permission to use the sink, fridge/
freezer, outlets, and carts in the 
church kitchen.  If we use anything 
else in the kitchen we owe an addi-
tional $90 a month. 
 

After  the luncheon we will have a short presentation about the 
Missouri Quilt Project which is a non-profit organization dedi-
cated to recording the history of quilts and quilt makers from the 
Show Me State.  Following your show and tell there should be 
time to finish the morning projects or browse the guild’s library. 
 

I hope we have so many in attendance Aug. 6 that we have to 
put out more tables and chairs!  See you all Aug.6. 
 

                                                 Carol Jean   

Cheap Tricks with Bettina Havig 
 

As quilters we each experience opportunities to tussle 

with incorrect pattern directions, uncooperative fab-

ric, tools you pay too much for and you can‘t follow 

the directions, sewing machine failures, and the 
dreaded necessity to rip! 
 

Bettina Havig‘s long-time association with quilting 
has given her the chance to acquire many a Cheap 

Trick to share for the August meet-

ing. She has an immense collection of 

hints and short cuts to ease those quilt-

ing dilemmas that make you throw 

up your hands and exclaim:  ‗That‘s 

it! I won‘t touch another piece of 

fabric or block or needle again.‘ 
 

Discover the really cheap replacements for some of 

the expensive tools and gadgets gathering dust on 

your shelves. 
 

Many of you have developed your own cheap tricks 

and tools to exclaim: ‗This is it!‘ Bring along that 

perfect item to share with the members. It will be an 

evening to infuse you with ‗ Aha, why didn‘t I think 
of that!!!!!‘                             

Judi  

HELLO EVERYONE! 
 

You asked for it so here we go, for the August 6 day guild 
program. We will make ―10 minute blocks‖ that can be 
turned into quilt tops. They are so cool and fast only 12 
blocks will be need to make a generous twin size quilt. 
Different setting options will create a variety of looks with 

each block having unique color combinations. 
 

Very easy to do…..you will want to make more than one! 
So if you are curious, come join in the fun, lets see how 
many we can make. Please be sure to bring your sewing 
machine, rotary cutter/mat/ruler, iron/boards, pins (yes, 
this block will take some pins) and basic quilting supplies. 
 

There will be a second option for a block/quilt if you don‘t 
feel adventurous! Thanks for attending and participat-
ing…..lets have a lot of fun! 
                       Connie Howard, Irmgard Marsh and Dennis Smith 
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        2012-2013  BTQG Executive Board   

CEO Chairman:  Dennis Smith 573-445-7787 

Vice-Chairman: Sharon Lawyer 573-696-0102 

Secretary: Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Treasurer: Sally Russell 573-443-5479 

Website/email blasts Willie Morris 445-4217/424-1421 

Newsletter Margaret Muegenburg 234-7313 

Roster Booklet Alice Leeper 

Nancy Antonio 

573-489-1458 

573-445-6604 

Quilt Show Open  

Library  Merril Winfield 573-446-8678s 

Historian 
 

Friendship Star 
 

Barbara Nixon 
 

 

446-0773/239-1039 
 

 

Winter Retreat Judy Gieselman 

Willie Morris 

CarrolLewis 

573-445-2381 

573-445-4217 

573-657-4532 

Service Project: Connie Howard 573-687-3100 

Past CEO Dawn Heese 573-234-2540 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

Vice-President: Connie Gresham 

Ann Rennier 

573-642-7308 

573-424-7459 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: Myrna Powers 

Karon Huggler 

573-445-0766 

573-443-7410 

Hospitality: Margaret Heller 

Laura Eggeman 

573-446-1942 

573-449-7942 

Exchange Blocks: Corinne Remeika 

Marilyn Wooldridge 

573-449-7574 

 

Past President: Corinne Remeika 573-449-7574 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Boo! Kula 573-449-0346 

Vice-President: Judi Kirkpatrick 573-397-4021 

Secretary: Betty White 573-696-3776 

Membership: TBA  

Hospitality: Cecilia Mazan 573-698-2008 

Exchange Blocks: Mona Stevenson 573-698-2019 

Past President: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail 
Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to edu-
cating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making. 

Quilt-A-Gram 

Checking Acct. Balance $17,352.72 

Savings 1,033.57 

CD's (2) 10,825,13 

Balance $19,737.36  

  

Number of Members 109   

  

Fiscal Year Beginning    
Balance 

$15,215.89 

FYTD Income 3,180.00 

FYTD Expenses 1,340.85 

Current Checking Acct. Bal. $17,352.72 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Submitted by  
Sally Russell 

As of July 9, 2012 

 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the 
month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm 
at the Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 
Columbia, Missouri.  
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Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive 
Board Meeting at 6:30 pm, of each month. E-mail items to: 
maggiemueg@aol.com or  BTQGfeb1978@yahoo.com .                  

      Alice Synder, a long time 

guild member pass away. She 

is fondly remembered as a 

spirited quilter and a longtime 

friend to many of the Guild’s 
members.  

      Each Guild member, past 

and present, is always a part 

of the larger beautiful and 

harmonious quilt we stitch 

together moment by moment. 

 

BTQG Executive Board Meeting 

July 16, 2012 
 

Unanimous approval for the Guild to purchase 
Homefront and Battlefield in memory of Alice 

Synder to be placed in the Boone County Re-

gional Library. This book accompanies an ex-
hibit of the same name at the American Textile 

History Museum. 
 

The annual 2011-2012 audit of the records of 

the BTQG was read at the meeting indicating 
that ―The records were found to be in very 

good order‖ per Mary E. Pilkenton, Auditor. 
 

The Guild will participate in the annual craft 
show at the Hearn Center on Sunday November 

4th…...Christmas will be the theme for items 

we will offer from BTQG‘s always inviting 
creative one of a kind goodies.  Let your imagi-

nation flow……. 
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Day Chapter Exchange Block Winner—Cindy Bryan 
 

I was the lucky winner of the July Exchange blocks. A simple nine patch with 30s fabric that I will use for 

a charity quilt is what I have planned. I will provide the fabric, but you can add your own 30‘s if you want.  
 

I have been quilting over 20 years, starting with an Adult Education class that Rosalia Meyer taught. Currently, 
my goal is to get about 10 quilt tops done and basted, ready for the hand quilting that I love. Unlike most of you, 

I‘m not looking at retirement, but rather full-time employment as soon as my daughter graduates next year. I have 

a daughter and 2 sons that are now almost out of the house. My daughter has taken the most interest in quilting. 
Walking by a quilt I had laid out on the floor, she asked ―Who is that for?‖. When I replied, ―Will‖, she said 

―No‖, I want it. My goal is to have at least 3 quilts made for each of the kids. 
 

Most of the quilts I have been making are in the autumn, early American look with a modern twist. However, the 
one I just pieced was very much on the pink side. Looking forward to making this quilt for True North or another 

charity for women and children. Thank you for making this possible. 

The Starlight Piecemackers will have a terri-

fic local speaker on Thursday, 2 August. It is 

Bettina Havig, a founding member of the 

Guild. Her program is entitled, Cheap 

Tricks. She will be sharing some of her ideas 
for shortcuts, using items designed for use in 

non-quilting actions, and tips for a variety of 

ideas. We are appreciative of her sharing her 

time and ideas with the evening chapter. We  

hope many members and guests are able to 

join us. 
 

Having just lost a guild member and friend, 

Alice Snyder, it reminds me that time is 

something of which we never have enough. 
We need to visit with friends, listen to the 

ideas they want to share, and appreciate their 

friendship. The Boonslick Trail Quilters 

Guild provides many opportunities for 

friendship, information, and sharing. It is 

hoped that all members will appreciate the 

opportunities found in the Guild and help 

them to continue.  
 

Representing Starlight Piecemakers chapter,  

                              Boo! Kula 

From the CEO Chairman 
 

Our guild is fortunate to have use of the large meeting 

room at Fairview United Methodist Church.  It‘s a 

great place for our various activities and allows us to 

have an extensive library for our reading pleasures.  As 

we move through this year and attend meetings and 

festivities, please observe the following rules. 
 

Glass Entry Doors: Use the glass doors for entry from 

the parking lot into the building, not the metal ones.  

The metal doors are restricted for use by the Service 

Project folks and program guests who have boxes/tubs/

suitcases of items to be moved in and out of the build-

ing. Keep the doors closed as much as possible to save 

on heating & cooling costs. 
 

Parking: Do not park on the grass – not even one little 

bit of one tire. If the lower lot is full, please use the 

upper lot and come down the stairs or use the elevator. 
 

The Kitchen: Except for special occasions, the kitchen 

is off limits. Our rental fees do not include the kitchen 

or its facilities for our routine meetings. 
 

Cooling and Heating: During any meeting, please 

close the doors into the hallway. This helps control 

cooling and heating costs. 
 

Crumbs: When you partake of eats, treats and bever-

ages, please tidy up and dispose of trash in the cans 

provided.  That includes crumbs, too. 
 

If you have any questions about these rules, please 

check with me.  I‘ll see you at the August meetings.   
 

    Dennis 

Our 2012 special Fall speaker is Allison Al-

ler.  Allie lives in Washington but just miles 

from Portland, Oregon. Allie is an ex-

pert in cre- ating modern crazy 

quilt tech- niques. She will be 
with us October 13-14 and 

will pre- sent a lecture and 

at least one workshop.  You can find out 

more about Allie by checking out her blog at  

http:alliesinstitches.blogspot.com. 
 

 Scroll down the side of the blog and click 

on various items to see more of Allie‘s work.  

Look for registration information in the Sep-

tember newsletter. Allison‘s book, Allie Al-

ler‘s Crazy Quilting was published in the fall 

of 2011 by C&T.  

       Q u i l t - A - G r a m  

http://alliesinstitches.blogspot.com
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N.B. Interest groups that are sanctioned by the guild and are open to any member are listed in the newsletter. If anyone is interested 

in starting a new interest group or stitching group, they are welcome to do so. Please contact Sharon Lawler, Vice CEO, with infor-
mation regarding interest group meetings. Feel free to attend any group listed in the calendar. It is advisable to call the contact for up 
to date information. 

  

Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar.  
Interest groups that are currently closed are noted with ‡‡. For additional information,                  call 

the contact person listed.  New interest groups may be formed at any time.                                                             

Please contact Vice CEO, Sharon Lawler, 573-696-0102 or email lawlersk@centurytel.net 

BOARD AND CHAPTER EVENTS 

Date Time Event Place & Contact 

 6 

2 August 
7:00 PM 

Starlight Piecemakers Meeting 

Doors open 6:00 PM 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Boo! Kula   573-449-0346 

  
6 August 

9:00 AM 
Day Chapter Quilt and Sew 

12 Noon Shared Brown Bag Lunch 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  
6 August 

1:00 PM Day Chapter Meeting 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

Carol Tummons   573-445-9174 

  
13 August 

6:30 PM Executive Board Meeting 
DBRL (Library) 

Dennis Smith    573-445-7787 

  
14 August 

3:00 PM Day Chapter Board Meeting 
Call Carol Tummons for location 

573-445-9174 

  
14 August 

6:30 PM 
Starlight Piecemakers Board  

Meeting 

Call Boo! Kula for location 

573-449-0346 

  
15 August 

5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline 

Margaret Muegenburg 

maggiemueg@aol.com                            

573-234-7313 

SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  
9 August 1:00 PM English Paper Piecing 

 

Linda Sandlin/Joan Westcott 

Call for Location: 573-814-1629 

  

  
 Handmade Quilts Suspended until further notice 

  
9 August 9:30 AM Sassy Stitchers (Day Appliqué) 

DBRL (Library) 

Donna Burris  573-474-4338 

No Aug. 

meeting 
10:00 AM 

Skills Group/Problem Clinic 

Next meeting is September 10 
Fairview United Methodist Church 

 

 8 August 
2 to 4 PM Small Wonders-New Group 

DBRL (Library) 

Karon Huggler 573-443-7410 
 

‡‡CLOSED SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS 

  
15 August 

7:00 PM ‡‡Sometimes 30‖s Group 
Jane Lee 573-445-1623 

3711 Santiago Drive 

 

1 August 10:00 PM ‡‡ Row by Row/Pushing the Limits Jackie Berry 660-263-5429 

23 August 9:00 AM  ‡‡Red Work Myrna Powers   573-445-0766 

13 August 3:30 PM ‡‡Innovators Joan Westcott  573-874-8160 

mailto:maggiemueg@aol.com
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Annual Meeting Photos:       Sharon Lawler and Margaret 

Pat Speth, Speaker                Muegenburg sharing warm 

―Five Inch is a Cinch‖          smiles at the meeting. 

June Chapter Meetings 

Evening:  Luanne Rimel              Shelley Burge 

Lingering Memories                     String Piecing Old Blocks 

              —New Looks 

Congratulations to each and every Guild member for mak-

ing this year‘s quilt show another block buster. Alice Leeper 

and Tammy Bush gathered all the right resources for our 

Guild  along with quilters from the world over. A whopping 

$6,462.27 in profits brings our coffers a largess to carry on 
our beautiful work, bring inspirational speakers and events 

for the each of us and provide a special service to our com-

munity. A great team of Boy Scouts provided a valuable 

service to us as they each earned another valuable badge. 

The camaraderie we all enjoyed was the icing on the cake or 

was it the binding on a quilt! 

Peacemakers Quilt Show 

In conjunction with the 

Fayette Festival of Arts 

Saturday, August 4, 2012 

9 AM to 3 PM 

Linn Memorial United Methodist Church 

Central Methodist University 
 

Special exhibits of Civil War quilts and a private collec-

tion of red and white quilts will be featured. Admission 

is $5 with the proceeds going to the Fayette Ministerial 

Alliance Food Pantry. 
 

You are invited to display a quilt in this show and there 

is no entry fee. Contact Linda Lembke at  

Mathedperson@yahoo.com to entry this show. The 

deadline is July 23, 2012.  

 

Seams Like Yesterday 

Country Patchwork Quilt Guild 

25th Annual Quilt Show 

Saturday, Sept. 29    9 AM to 5 PM 

Sunday, Sept. 30   10 AM to 5 PM 

Martin Community Center 

1985 S. Odell (Hwy 65 South) 

Marshall 
 

Celebrating 25 years of fun, friendship, learning, shows 

and quilting, the show will feature 85—100 quilts of dif-

ferent sizes and techniques.  Admission is $3.00.  
 

Kathryn Jones, guest artist, teacher and speaker who be-

gan quilting in 1985. Her work has been shown at Sun-

bonnet Entrepreneurs, Kansas City, Missouri State Fair, 

and the American Quilters Society show in Paducah.  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
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P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-542 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

     Starlight Piecemakers 

Thursday, August 2, 2012 

7:00 PM Meeting 

And Speaker 
 

Cheap Tricks with Bettina Havig 
 
 

Fairview United Methodist Church 
 

Bring a Quilt for Show and Tell 
 

 

         Day Chapter 

Monday, August 6, 2012  
9 AM-12 Noon: Service 

Project Work Day 
12 Noon: Salad Luncheon 

1 PM Meeting, Show and Tell 
 

 
 
 

    

 

BTQG is on the Web 
 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Nancy Antonio Aug 3 

Karon Huggler Aug 4 

Shirley Beckett Aug 5 

Tammy Bush Aug 19 

Connie Gresham Aug 19 

Anna Mary Hughes Aug 20 

Mary Kay Shoner Aug 23 

Bonita Lenger Aug 24 

Nancy Gentzsch Aug 25 

Vicki Conn Aug 29 

Susan Leonard Aug 29 

Kim Diamond Aug 30 

Summertime picnics at home or 

at the lake……. 



 



At the Starlight Piecemakers July meeting Ann Hazelwood‘s love of red work was very evi-
dent in her collection of antique quilts she has collected over the years. Many like the one on 

the right was completed by a woman who made each block a different design she had created. 

Ann shared her own work feature in the center picture with her. The theme for this quilt was 

a history of Missouri through individuals and events.   
 

Ann ‗s  Redwork Christmas Workshop held on Saturday, July 6, brought together many 

hands and hearts to discover the joy found in making redwork blocks. You can see by 

the rapt attention the attendees had both in her demonstrations and their individual work. 
A great time was had by all and we will look forward to the results of this rewarding day. 


